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enquiry. Further action against the 

insurer «w therefore dropped.

field tanflllnf Ib Madrta

fiSlS. Shri D. D. /mu:

Shri K. P. Singh Dee:

Shri D. C. Shanna:

Wil the Minister  of  Finance  be 

pleased to state'

(a) whether it is a fact that a well* 
organised tecrtt branch of an Inter­

national old smugglers gang is active 

m the Madras State,

(b) if so, the contraband gold seied 

from the gang smcE January, 1907 and

(c) the action taken by overnment 
to liquidate the gang?

The  Deputy  Prime  Minister and 

Minister  of  Finance  (Shri  Morarjl 

Desai': (.0 to (c)  The total quantity 
of gold  eied by  ’he  Customs  and 

Central Ex<iv authorities in  Madras 

State from 1st January. 196? to 15th 
July, 1967 n 333 Kgs  approximately 

his quantity includes the following 

big seiures.

Due of Seiure   uantity  of sol d 
seied  (Kgs)

6-1-1967 116-64
3-3-1967 5*37
S7-5-I967 lx-66
4-7-1967 81*52
14-6-1967 14 66
*-7-1967 81 -63

There ac no indications  that  any 

single agcncy is responsible fur these 

a tempts at smuggling  Further,  in­
vestigations  made  following  these 

seiures have also not  revealed  the 

cxitence of any international gang of 
gold-smugglers functioning in Madras 
State

Financial Assistance to Rajasthan

<314. Shri Bhol*  Nath:  Will  the 

Minister of Finance be pleased to state:

(a)  the total amount of loan grant 

and subsidy that are being made avail­

able to the Rajasthan State annually 
for development activities

(b) whether the Rajasthan overn­
ment had utilised the  full  financial 

assistance given to the State for deve­
lopment during the last five years

(c) if so, the details thereof

(d) whether the performance  and 
development activities of the Rajas­

than overnment are to the satisfac­

tion of 1he Central overnment and

(c) whether overnment propose to 

allot more fundj to  the  Rajasthan 
overnment for its  development  in 

view of backwardness of the State?

The  Deputy  Prime  Minister and 
Minister of  Finance  (Shri  Mbrarji 

Desai): (a) A statement is laid on thu 
Table of the House  rPlaced in Lib-
rary  See No LT-1132/67

(b)  and lc  The figures of actual 
expnditurc for 1965-66 and 1966-67 are 
still awa led   For the earlier years, 

the assistance given to the State ov- 
r rnmen* was fully utilised on approv­

ed programme1 included in the Plan, 
such, as.  Agricultural  Programmes, 

Community  Development  an a  Co­

operation, Irrigation,  Power,  Trans­

port , nd Communications, Industrie*, 

Social Services and other Miscellane­

ous items

(d) Thi* oveiall programme of deve­
lopment is drawn up  in consultation 

with the Cen ra overnment.  As far 

is performance  is  concerned,  the 

Annual Plan discussions, from year to 
ear, have shown that  the  develop­
ment is generally proceeding on the 

right SnM.

(e) The level of development is aken 
into account while  determining  the 
amoun* of  Central assistance   The 

question at olioting more funds  does 
not, therefore, arise.

Foreign Aid on Performance Basis 

<315  Shri M. L. Sondhi:




